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Ladock CE School

Homework Policy.
The main purpose of homework is as follows:
*to consolidate class work 

*to help the teacher assess children which, in turn, informs their future planning and extra support can be offered if needed.

*to give the parents an insight into what the children have been learning about so that they can, if they wish, support with learning.

Projects:

Every half term, children will be set a project to undertake based on the theme or a specific time in the year.  Clear instructions and guidelines will be given to children which can be taken home to share with parents.  The children will be given at least 4 weeks to complete the project and parental support will be encouraged.  This project could cover any curricular area or be cross curricular but will involve age/level-appropriate writing in some form eg instructions, recount, information.  The projects will be marked using a marking ladder based on the guidelines issued at the beginning of the project.  The children will be able to take this home to show the feedback to their parents.
Weekly Homework:
On a weekly basis, each child in years 1 – 6 will be given one piece of maths homework. Most of the time each piece of homework would be expected to take approximately 10 minutes for year one increasing up to approximately 30 minutes for year 6. The time a child is expected to spend on a piece of homework will be discussed. If the homework is not completed after this amount of time but a good effort has been made, homework may be handed in incomplete (this will be explained to parents). 

As well as this weekly piece, all children will be given spellings from the new curriculum to learn (which are also worked on in class)   and a  grammar/punctuation activity when appropriate.  They will be expected to read for approximately 10 minutes a day. Parents will be given support on hearing children read at the beginning of the school year and will be asked to record when they hear their child read with any relevant comments or queries in the homework diary.  It is also very important that children in years 2 – 6 learn their multiplication tables for a weekly test including the inverse. Year 1 will learn their number bonds.

There may be occasions when extra pieces of homework are set, especially if tasks have not been completed in school time. These guidelines are flexible according to children’s ability and maturity.
Parental Support:

It is an enormous support if children receive parental help, it is motivating for children if they can share their learning and helpful to teachers to receive feedback. When possible parents should support their children with their homework or just discuss it afterwards although, obviously, there is no point in doing it for them. If children are struggling with their homework it is important that their teacher is made aware.

Marking:

It is very important that children receive feedback for their efforts as soon as possible. There may therefore be occasions when they self-mark or peer- mark or when Teaching Assistants mark homework so that feedback can be given immediately as well as teachers using the work to inform their next step planning.  Weekly homework will be filed and projects will be celebrated and shared through displays or placement in class libraries.
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